Housing Theme Group Minutes

11 November 2004 

Present

Emma Msigiti

Resident

Sandy Walsh


Resident

Caroline Stiff


SCC Housing

Rob Slow


SCC East Regen Team

Glenroy Lannaman

SCC Housing

Joice Richards

Bndfc

Apologies

	
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of last meeting

Approved
	

	2.
	Matters Arising

Woodside

Funding for maintenance and enhanced landscaping has been secured


	

	3.
	Project Update

Home Owners

The project has now completed 44 properties. 7 sub contractors have now been appointed to carryout the backlog of work.  The team is working closely with them and held a sub contractors meeting to agree the standard of work required in terms of quality and customer care. Malton Street has just been completed and the project will be moving onto Maxwell Street and Sutherland Street

4 DIY classes have taken places covering, plumbing, rendering, door locks and pointing. The classes have proven very popular with residents with all places on the courses being taken

Catherine Street

The Capital bid was approved by the Board on the 27 October 2004

The project has received a number of very positive comments on the plans for the Heart of Burngreave

Residents asked where the contractors compound would be based and how people felt about the proposed demolition. CS informed the meeting that a suitable site has not been found and that people have been very positive about the proposed demolition. JR commented that this may be because many of the properties are empty or privately rented and not the owners principal home.


	

	4.
	Master Planning

SCC has informed all residents about the master plan through the delivery of 10,000 leaflets to all homes and businesses in the area. The last public consultation event took place on the 10 November. RS reported that there has been quite a few comments and concerns about Firvale but not one negative comment has been received about Catherine Street. Residents asked if private tenants would be compensated for losing their homes. RS stated he would report back a the next meeting.

RS reported the timescales for the  adoption of the Master Plan

Cabinet – Jan/Feb 05

Planning Guidance/Supplementary Planning Guidance – Spring

RS informed the meeting that two special meetings are being arranged to take place after Eid for all the residents and businesses that will be affected by the proposed demolition.


	RS



	5
	Woodside

RS reported that the project is in the same position as September. 1 tenant and 1 resident remains. They continue to receive offers. The rest of the site is clear.

An offer for the Highway has been accepted but the rehousing of the tenant remains an issue

The owner of the Fox and Dove has not agreed a final purchase price 

Landscaping – the second phase is now on site. Due to the condition of the site a meeting has taken place between the contractor, Housing Area office and the Landscaping contractor SWT to agree roles and responsibilities. 
	

	6.
	Proposed Projects

There were no projects proposed.
	

	7.
	A.O.B

No other business was raised


	

	10.
	Next meeting is on Thursday, 13 January 2005 6-8 pm in the BCAT Meeting Room.
	








